### **LOCKHART SHIRE NEWSLETTER**

April 2022







Where: 39 Urana Street

(Next to the Greens Gunyah Museum).

When: Monday 9 May - Friday 13 May 2022

We recommend women aged 50-75 have a mammogram every two years.

#### To book call 13 20 50

This service is free No referral necessary



### **Mayoral Report**

Hello everyone, it was with great sadness that we learnt of the passing of Alan McCormack PSM. Alan acted as General Manager of the Shire for 3 months and was instrumental in the recruiting of Rod Shaw and our current General Manager Peter. Alan provided great assistance to the Shire and his insight and experience will be greatly missed. Our deepest sympathies go to his family.

On April 1 I was fortunate to attend the 125 year anniversary of the Lockhart township and mingle with descendants of the original settlers. I congratulate the Historical Society and Progress Association on a wonderful night. I was also privy to attend the first



meeting of the new Tourism and Economic Development Steering Committee. The response to the EOI for membership was fantastic and a very diverse and talented group has been appointed. I congratulate Erica Jones on being elected as Chair and Tony Choujar as Deputy Chair along with Heather Trevaskis as Timekeeper. There are exciting things happening on the tourism and economic development landscape.

I would also like to welcome Fred Groenewald who is assisting Council whilst the Director of Engineering and Environmental Services, Johan Louw, is overseas. Unfortunately, Johan has advised that he has accepted a position with Transport for NSW and will be leaving in May. I would like to thank Johan for his service and wish him every success in his new position. Arrangements are in hand to recruit a replacement.

A number of Councillors and staff undertook a bus tour of the Shire recently to see the impact of recent grant funding and issues that need to be addressed in the future. The general consensus was that the Shire is looking very good and is a credit to the staff. The potential for Galore Hill and The Rock Hill and Observatory will see the Shire benefit greatly from Tourism.

Stage 2 of Flood Mitigation works at The Rock is nearing completion and the cleaning of table drains along the Olympic Highway at The Rock should assist greatly in future rain events. The recent rains should ensure another fantastic start to the cropping season. Roadworks on the Lockhart/Kywong Rd are progressing well along with sealing of Prichard Place.

I hope everyone had a pleasant and relaxing Easter with just the right amount of chocolate. Also the local Anzac Services as always were well attended.

Until next time.

Cheers

Greg

### Council Snippets 19 April 2022

### Community Strategic Plan 2022-2032 and Delivery Plan 2022/23 to 2024/25

Council has adopted a ten year Community Strategic Plan and three year Delivery Plan for this term of office. The documents were adopted after being placed on public exhibition for a period of 28 days. The documents can be viewed on Council website at <a href="https://www.lockhart.nsw.gov.au/council/policies-plans-and-reports.aspx">www.lockhart.nsw.gov.au/council/policies-plans-and-reports.aspx</a>

A Draft Operational Plan and Budget for the 2022/23 financial year will be presented to the May Council meeting and subject to Council's endorsement will be placed on public exhibition. Any submissions received during the public exhibition period will be tabled for consideration at the June Council meeting at which time the Operational Plan and Budget will be adopted.

#### **Digital Connectivity and Mobile Blackspots**

Council has been making representations to the relevant authorities regarding digital connectivity issues in the Shire, including mobile blackspots and access to reliable internet services. To assist with its representations Council is collating information regarding connectivity issues in the Shire. If you or your business are experiencing problems please feel free to forward an email to Council outlining your situation.

#### Works:

Floods November 2021 and January 2022: Emergency works for the November 2021 flood event is completed with emergency works for the January 2022 flood event nearing completion. Damage Control Project Management (DCPM) was appointed to manage the flood reconstruction works. Their project management fees are to be fully reimbursed. Council's contribution to each of the flood events is \$18,113.

Wattles Road/Tinamba Lane: Minor drainage works at the Lockhart Kywong Road intersection to be completed.

*Prichard Place:* Extension of existing sealed section by 400 metres. The design is complete and approved by Transport for NSW. Works have commenced.

Lockhart Kywong Road (MR370) North: The section starts at 1.25km north of Slocums Lane and ends short of Seberrys Lane. The design is complete and approved by Transport for NSW. Work is scheduled to commence by the end of April.

Lockhart Kywong Road (MR370) North: The section starts at 170m north of Spanish Avenue and ends 520m South of Boree Creek Road. The design is complete and approved by Transport for NSW. Works have commenced.

The Rock Mangoplah Road: The section starts 400m west of Bulloc Hill Road and ends 630m east of Bulloc Hill Road and is complete.

Mittagong Yerong Creek Road: Council successfully secured funding through the Fixing Local Roads program to increase the capacity of two culverts and add additional width on Mittagong Yerong Creek Road. Construction of this project is scheduled to commence in August 2022.

Grading and minor gravelling of unsealed roads: Grading program has been temporarily interrupted while crews are completing emergency works resulting from recent floods.

### Council Snippets 19 April 2022

#### **Major Projects:**

Flood Mitigation Construction: Excel Gray Bruni has completed eighty percent of the work at The Rock. The completed work includes the installation of six box culverts, seven small bridges and bulk earthworks to enlarge the existing channel. Finishing work is currently under way which includes guardrails, handrails, kerbing on bridges and erosion protection near the abutments. The contractor aims to complete works prior to the end of the 2021/22 financial year.

#### **Biosecurity and Environment:**

#### Control Program

Priority has been given to the control of Feathertop Rhodes grass (Chloris virgata), Bathurst burrs (Xanthium spinosum), Spiny burrgrass (Cenchrus spinifex), Horehound (Marrubium vulgare), African boxthorn (Lycium ferocissimum), Coolatai grass (Hyparrhenia hirta), and Silverleaf nightshade (Solanum elaeagnifolium) on roadside reserves and Council managed land.

#### drumMUSTER

The March drumMUSTER collection event occurred at Lockhart on Tuesday, 15 March. 2257 drums were inspected, raising \$695.16 for St. Joseph's School. The Rock collection event occurred on Thursday, 17 March. During this event 611 drums were inspected, raising \$171.08 for The Rock Men's Shed. drumMUSTER collection events have been tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, 13 September 2022 for Lockhart and Thursday, 15 September 2022 for The Rock.

Common White Snail Baiting Program

Snail baiting application occurred on Fairview Lane on 9 March.

### Autumn Fox Baiting Program

Fox baiting on Galore Hill Scenic Reserve and Kincaids Reserve commenced on 16 March. Replacement of baits will continue for six weeks until the supply is exhausted.

#### Parks and Gardens:

Ave of Honour, The Rock – Kurrajongs

The avenue of Kurrajongs (Brachychiton populneum) is a well-known and historically significant feature of The Rock. The Kurrajongs were planted between 1956 and 1960 to replace the Silky Oaks (Grevillea Robusta) that were originally planted after WWI as a memorial to the 90 fallen soldiers from The Rock area.

In May 2016 Council resolved to keep The Avenue of Honour as a single specimen site, including adopting Continuous Cover Arboriculture principle to draw the replacement process out over the longest period possible to establish a range of age classes in The Avenue and therefore ensuring the integrity of the streetscape into the future.

Council is currently sourcing advanced Kurrajong specimens for planting where trees were previously removed.

(Continued on page 6)

### Council Snippets 19 April 2022

Removal of dead trees, pruning of trees suffering from severe dieback to encourage new growth and prolong their lifespan, and removal of dead limbs is also scheduled to be conducted this autumn/winter.

#### Parks and Gardens

Routine garden maintenance is being conducted including regular weeding, spraying, pruning, deadheading and mulching.

Most irrigation systems have already been turned off or times greatly reduced. This will be monitored as the weather cools.

#### Weed Control

Weed control by mechanical and chemical methods is undertaken regularly in urban areas. Pesticides commonly used are Glyphosate and Dicamba. Signage will be placed at property entrances when spraying is in progress.

Freehand herbicide has been trialed in several lawn situations to test its ability to suppress the germination of khaki weed and Caltrop (bindi/cathead) seed. Freehand is for pre-emergent weed control of annual grasses, susceptible sedge species and many small-seeded broadleaf weeds in ornamental landscape and warm season turf situations. The trial appears to have been quite successful; use will be extended next season.

There is no magic wand in controlling these weeds, a multi-pronged approach using appropriate chemical and mechanical methods and including education of the public regarding the identification and reporting are necessary to reduce the spread.

Assistance by property owners to vigilantly remove these weeds on their properties, nature strips and/or laneways as soon as they emerge is essential to prevent their spread and larger infestations.

#### Mowing and Slashing

Autumn brings in the second major turf growth season; mowing of most irrigated lawns is still being conducted fortnightly but frequency has been adjusted when necessary.

#### Trees

The tree maintenance program has commenced early this year and will continue throughout autumn and winter. Council's priority is high risk, dead, dying, or damaged trees. Once the bulk of these are completed the usual under pruning program will commence.

Watering of any trees planted in the last two years has been conducted as required.

The Lockhart Shire's Street Tree Policy 2.44 states: 'Council is responsible for the planting and maintenance of street trees, including the selection of species, regular health, and safety checks, pruning, and removal and replanting requirements. Issues presented by residents regarding street trees, including species selection, maintenance and/or removal should be made in writing and addressed to the General Manager. Such issues will be resolved based on financial and time restraints.

# REWIRE your small business



The REWiRE project is a federally funded program, to provide fully subsidised one-on-one coaching to support small business owners that need a helping hand.

We have a diverse range of business coaches from various industries with specialised skill sets such as accounting, strategic marketing, hospitality and business operations to support our clients with the various challenges they may be facing as a result of drought, bushfires and COVID-19.



### **School News**

#### Pleasant Hills Public School

**Cross Country:** Greater Kengal Schools participated in their annual school cross country today. Thank you to all staff, parents and the P& C for catering and assisting. Congratulations to the students as Pleasant Hills Public School was named Champion School for 2022! Special congratulations to our Age Champions - Samantha, Sam, Milly and Charlotte.

NAPLAN: Naplan will again be online this year. This will commence in Term 2 week 3.

**TENNIS**: Tennis lessons have begun at the school this term. The students are enjoying them and their tennis skills are developing!

**HARMONY DAY:** PHPS celebrated Harmony Day on the 22/3/22. The students came dressed in a splash of orange!





#### St Joseph's News

On Friday, March 25, eight of our students received the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the first time. This was the next step on the sacramental journey for them and they will now begin to prepare to receive their first Holy Communion in Term 2.

We had a visit from the AFL development officer who ran a fun clinic for all classes. Our Year 3-6 boys also competed in the second level of the Paul Kelly Cup in Wagga and had some amazing results.

On the last day of term, we held our school Cross Country. Congratulations to all of our students for their participation and some of these students will now go on to the Diocesan Cross Country early next term.





### **School News**

#### **Lockhart Central School**

Term 1 Student Wellbeing: This term, we ran a number of wellbeing activities for students. Activities such as Primary School Art Club at lunch, and cupcake making and decorating in week 11.

Student wellbeing is a key focus for Lockhart Central School, activities and opportunities to be creative, form healthy social peer groups, and avenues to express yourself are just some of the ways the school works towards holistic care for our school community. Our employed wellbeing team consist of the school counsellor, Family Worker in Schools, Student Well-being Officer, and School Chaplain.

If you or a family member would like support, or know more about well-being services provided, please contact the school. - Mr Lucas King

Stage 4 Music: This year, Stage 4 have been able to experience a range of instruments. At the start of Term 1, students experimented with Woodwind and Brass instruments such as Tuba's, Trombones, Trumpets, and Saxophones.

We have been learning about a range of genres of music, the importance of First Nation Australian music in culture and society, and we began to consider band performances later this year.

Over the next two terms all Stage 4 students will be learning guitar and keyboard.









### **GRIEF and LOSS COURSE**

Big or small, sudden or unexpected, loss is a part of our everyday lives. Over the past two years we have become increasingly aware of the tremendous impact of grief in our lives as we have dealt with lockdowns, restrictions, the inability to spend time with friends and family on important days, and massive changes to our church and community life etc.

The Grief and Loss course allows us to reflect on the losses we have experienced (throughout our lives), to share our struggle, to make sense of it all, access resources to help us with the journey, and to learn valuable strategies for processing and working through our grief in helpful ways. Larraine Hoffmann and Rev Yvonne Gharvalis are offering a five week healing journey via Zoom from Monday 9<sup>th</sup> May at 11am and/or 7pm depending on interest. If you would like to find out more contact Larraine Hoffmann either by emailing <a href="mailto:lahoffman@bigpond.com">lahoffman@bigpond.com</a> or ringing 69206233 or 0427204051.

## The NSW Police Force COMMUNITY PORTAL is a community portal for all your policing needs

From ONLINE CRIME and LOST PROPERTY reports, to applications for INFORMATION

Not only can you use the portal to create a police report online, but it gives you the ability to track and receive status updates on your report, such as:

- theft, including the failure to pay for goods or services
- fraud
- · lost property
- intentional damaged property or graffiti
- · minor vehicle collision
- · Crime Stoppers report.

The Community Portal enables you to create an online application for:

- NSW Police Check (National Police Check)
- · Insurance Related Police Event Report.



When you access the Community Portal to create a report, you'll need to:

- 1. provide your personal details
- 2. provide details of the incident
- 3. verify your email address.







If the incident is an emergency or occurring now, contact **Triple Zero (000) immediately**.

Visit the NSW Police Force Community Portal website to register today.



On behalf of The Brookdale Black Tie Ball Committee, we would like to thank all who attended and generously donated, making the 4th Brookdale Ball a huge success.

With your help we were able to raise a total amount of \$25,000, which has now been handed over to The Sebastian Foundation 'Open Parachute Program'. This amount enables 833 students to participate in this amazing initiative which will help to equip them with the mental armour needed to get through many issues that are thrown their way. It's an amazing result which is going to have a huge impact on our community and one that would not have been possible without the support of our attendees, sponsors, and donors.

The program will be implemented into any of our local rural schools wishing to take part.

For more information on the program head to: https://thesebastianfoundation.org/news/open-parachute/

Please accept this as a sign of our appreciation for all of your support and we look forward to teaming up with you all again in the future.

Thank You from the bottom of our hearts,

Juanita Kurrle, President - Brookdale Black Tie Ball

### 125th Anniversary of the Lockhart township

On the 1st of April, a very successful dinner was held celebrating the 125th anniversary of the township of Lockhart. 125 years ago Lockhart was a fledgling community and much has changed in that time.

Almost 100 people attended the dinner and were entertained by a rendition of local history by Peter Smith of Milbrulong and a power point presentation that Heather Trevaskis prepared and presented at the Powerhouse museum. Representatives from many families who had been in Lockhart 125 years ago were present including one family that had even travelled from Queensland to be present.

### **NSW Planning Portal**

Lockhart Shire Council uses electronic lodgement of Development Applications (DA), Construction Certificates (CC), Complying Development Applications (CDC) & Section 68 through the <u>NSW Planning Portal</u>. Applicants will need to establish their own account and then lodge their DA's, CC's and CDC's. For further information or for assistance please contact our Planning & Building team.

This is the process that Council recommends you follow:

 Contact our Planning Team on 02 6920 5305 to discuss your application or to arrange a pre lodgement meeting if required.

Visit the <u>NSW Planning Portal</u> to <u>Register</u> for a NSW Planning Portal account to start your application. This will enable you to access your dashboard, view, manage, track and progress applications, pay state agency fees and submit documents. You will also receive email notifications at key stages of the application process.

Log in to complete the online application form.

- For DA's and CC's you will need to submit a State of Environmental Effects, owner's consent, cost estimate report as well as all supporting plans and documents.
- For CDC's you will need to submit a certificate of title, site plan, design plans, structural plans and building specifications.
- Once we receive your application, Council will do a preliminary assessment and contact you to arrange payment of fees or request additional information.

Once Council is satisfied with the information provided and fees are paid, your application can be lodged.

Council encourages all applicants to arrange a pre lodgement meeting with the Planning & Building team to ensure all required paperwork is ready before lodgement.

### **Building & Planning Services**

### APPROVED DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS

Pursuant to Section 4.59 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act, 1979, the following development applications were approved, with conditions, from 1 March 2022 to 31 March 2022. The below consents are available for public inspection at Council's Administration Office, 65 Green Street, Lockhart, between 9am and 4.30pm weekdays.

DA No	Development	Site of Development	
DA51/22	Modified shipping container for display of antique sulky	Cullen St, road reserve, Pleasant Hills	
DA52/22	Self storage units	8 Harry Davies Dr, Lockhart	
DA54/22	Demolition of existing buildings	160 Green St, Lockhart	
DA55/22	Demolition of existing buildings	53 Urana St, Lockhart	
DA57/22	Shed	71 Wilson St, The Rock	
CDC61/22	Inground swimming pool	4172 Olympic Hwy, The Rock	
CDC63/22	Inground swimming pool	1244 County Boundary Rd, Milbrulong	

Peter Veneris, General Manager

### **Recycling Reminders**

Here are some simple reminders to help keep your recycling bin free from contamination

Can be placed in your Recycling Bin

- Rigid plastic containers (1-6 in recycling triangle on packaging)
- ✓ Steel cans (including aerosols)
- ✓ Aluminium cans, trays and foil
- ✓ Paper (not shredded)
- √ Cardboards
- √ Glass bottles and jars

Do not place in your Recycling Bin

- X NO plastic bags, cling film or garbage bags
- X NO polystyrene
- X NO electrical appliances
- X NO clothing or linen
- X NO light bulbs or batteries
- X NO food or garden waste
- X NO nappies

## LOCKHART MEMORIAL HALL HALL HIRE

- FULL DAY \$200.00
- HALF DAY \$115.00
- NIGHT \$200.00

#### **ALSO AVAILABLE FOR HIRE:**

**Tables & Chairs** 

Please contact Lockhart Shire

Council Phone: (02) 6920 5305

#### **Lockhart Seniors News**

All meetings and gatherings are held at the Lockhart Ex-Servicemen's Club

Monthly meetings are held the 2<sup>nd</sup> Monday of the month at 1.30pm, followed by bingo.

Bingo is also held on the 4<sup>th</sup> Monday of the month at 1.30pm.

Cards are held on the 1<sup>st</sup>, 3<sup>rd</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> Mondays of the month at 1.30pm. Seniors BBQ is held on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Sunday of the month at 11.30am.

New members always welcome.

Betty Quee, Secretary

### Lockhart Recreation Ground Booking Officer

Shirley Morgan - Email: cooinda75@bigpond.com Home phone: (02) 6929 5237 - Mobile: 0457644772



Rural Outreach Counselling Inc. (ROC) is a community-minded mental health charity working out of the Riverina region of New South Wales servicing the Riverina, Hume, Snowy Valley and beyond.

### **ROC Services:**

FREE Suicide trainings and workshops (QPR)

Counselling

- MateKeeper program





Contact our MateKeeper Coordinators for further information on 0418 762 255 or matekeeper@ruraloutreach.com.au

## The Rock Op-Shop Open 7 Days a week Contact Lynly Boyle 0414 759 311

#### THE ROCK & DISTRICT MEN'S SHED

MEETS EVERY WEDNESDAY

Ford Street THE ROCK 2655

FROM 8.30AM TO APPROX 3PM

\$6 INCLUDES MORNING TEA & LUNCH

BRING YOUR OWN PROJECTS AND IDEAS

OR JUST JOIN IN THE CONVERSATIONS

COME AND JOIN US

**CONTACT NUMBERS** 

Bob - President 0428 695 913

Chris - Secretary 0404 914088

#### THE ROCK TOWN HALL & MUSEUM

#### **AVAILABLE FOR HIRE**

Use our history display panels as a talking point for your next function

- FULL DAY \$200.00
- HALF DAY \$100.00

Some or all of the exhibits may be removed on request.

For information contact:

Nancy Smith (Secretary) 0427692020

https://www.facebook./TheRockHallMuseum/



## THE ROCK COMMUNITY EXERCISE CLASSES! Monday afternoon at 3.00PM at The Rock Town Hall & Museum

The proven benefits of gentle exercise for all people include - Increased balance - Increased strength - Increased flexibility - Increased fitness

Health

These classes are for all ages and very affordable.

ALL WELCOME, COME ALONG WHENEVER POSSIBLE.

Contact: Nancy Smith on 0427 692 020 or 6920 2034 or Jeanie on 0438 202 468



Our Services delivery areas encompass the Lockhart & Federation Shires. For further classification of service provision in what areas and for any queries please contact Lockhart on 02 6920 4162

The following services Valmar Support Services offer are:

	oner are.
•	Home Care Package Provider
•	Individual & Group Social Support
•	Home Modifications
•	Meals on Wheels
<b>*</b>	Domestic Assistance
<b>*</b>	Community Transport
<b>*</b>	Personal Care
<b>*</b>	Flexible Respite
<b>*</b>	Craft Group- 10am-12pm
<b>*</b>	Day Club- Tuesdays 10am-3pm
<b>*</b>	Home Maintenance
<b>*</b>	Brokered Services NDIS

We also offer a Weekly Bus Service to Wagga each Wednesday.
Social bus Trips each Friday.

Contact 02 6920 4162



## The Rock & District Meals on Wheels Association Inc.

## Help support your local Meals on Wheels Service

Everyone can assist us, just by having a conversation with a neighbour living alone, parents or grandparents or with the person with time on their hands. We offer freshly cooked hot meals daily, an extensive frozen meal menu, prepared locally in Wagga, centre based meals twice a week as well as outings, entertainment and various activities to people over 65.

Social club operates every Tuesday and Thursday from 10 am till 2pm at the Rock Memorial Bowling Club For further details please contact Vicky 6920 2500

#### Tai Chi

Tai Chi Classes are held every

Monday morning at Lockhart Uniting

Church Hall at 9am. Everyone is

welcome. Any enquiries please

contact Larraine Hoffmann on

69206233 or 0427204051

Lockhart Hospital Auxiliary meeting will be held at the MPS on Friday 15<sup>th</sup> May at 2pm.

We are looking for new members.

### Health & Associated Services



### Do you need a Community Health Service?

You can now access Community
Health Services such as:

- · Community Nurse
- Child and Family Health Nurse
- Generalist Counsellor
- Occupational Therapist
- Dietitian
- Physiotherapist
- · Speech Pathologist
- Palliative Care Nurse
- · Diabetes Educator
- · Chronic Care

By calling one number the health professional on the end of the line will help you access the service you need.

Call 1800 654 324 (1800 MLHD CH)



Murrumbidgee Primary Health Network provides a counselling service on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of each month at the Lockhart Hospital. Referrals are required, please call Lockhart Medical Practice to arrange your referral.69205249

## Australian Unity Home Care Service HCP Packages NDIS Service

- Domestic Assistance
- Personal Care
- Respite Service
- Social Support
- Brokered Service
  Call 1300 296 835

#### X-RAY SERVICE

X-ray services are available every second Friday at Lockhart & District Hospital.

A referral from the doctor is required.

For appointments phone 6930 7100

#### **OPTOMETRIST**

Russell and Chalker Eyecare Plus visit Lockhart regularly for comprehensive consultations including glaucoma testing, cataract assessments, macular degeneration.

Adults and children's assessments, and Veteran's Affairs patients welcome. Spectacle frames available.

For Appointments Phone: (02) 6921 8833.

## Lockhart Uniting Church Services May 2022

1st, 9am - Lockhart

8th, 9am - Mothers Day - Lockhart

15th, 10am -

No Service, join with the Anglicans

22nd, 9am - Lockhart

29th, No Service

If there are any pastoral concerns, please contact Dorothy Creek on 0427207233 or Larraine Hoffmann on 69206233 or 0427204051.

### ST AIDAN'S ANGLICAN CHURCH Lockhart

Cnr Day & Drummond Streets Lockhart
10am SUNDAY

HOLY COMMUNION - 1st & 3rd Sundays Morning prayer - 2nd, 4th & 5th Sundays

Rev Mike Perrott - 0417 207 993

Parish Secretary - 0429 028 274

## St Mary's Parish The Rock

Mass Times

Sunday - 8am & 10am

Monday - 7am

Tuesday - 6pm

Wednesday - 8.30am

Thursday - 7am

Friday - 6pm

Saturday - 8.30am

For more information contact:

Fr Murray 0459 069 520

#### The Anglican Church of Australia

Diocese of Riverina
Parish of The Rock
Service date and times
St Peters The Rock

1st and 3rd Sundays of the month 9:30am
St Cuthbert's Uranquinty

2nd and 4th Sundays of the month 9am.
For more information contact:

Rev. Jocelyn Heazlewood 0427 198 513

Christian Radio in Lockhart 87.6 Tune every day

### The Rock Uniting Church

Ford Street, The Rock "Upcoming Services" Sunday 8<sup>th</sup> May 9.30am Mother's Day Service

All welcome to attend

Morning Tea served after service

Contacts: Ann Taylor Chairperson – 0407 554 880

Joy Schultz - Secretary - 0428 566 902



Lockhart Preschool Kindergarten Inc.

Enrolments are now welcome!

Make a time to come and meet our Educators and have a tour of our beautiful Preschool

Open Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 8:00am-3:30pm

3-5yr olds

Phone Kristin on 6920 5156 or

Email: director@lockhartpreschool.com.au



Open Monday – Friday 8am-3:30pm 95 King Street The Rock

Phone 69202455 or

email therockps@gmail.com

Friday is now open to children attending school in the following year only. It creates a smooth transition to school process for the children.

### Council Newsletter Deadline

Placement of articles is subject to suitability and available space. Email articles for inclusion to: mail@lockhart.nsw.gov.au no later than 4pm Friday 13 May 2022.

### **Rates Information**

If paying by instalments, the 4th instalment is due by 31st May 2022.

Overdue Rates are subject to daily interest in accordance with the provisions of The Local Government Act, 1993 at the interest rate approved by the Minister for Local Government. Currently, interest is set at 6% pa. Failure to contact Council regarding overdue Rates may result in additional and unnecessary recovery costs which will be added to your account



### **Next Council Meeting, Monday 16th May 2022**

Notice is given that Council's Meeting for May will be held in the Council Chambers, Green Street, Lockhart, commencing at 5.00pm PLEASANT HILLS PRESCHOOL
Open Tuesday & Wednesday
8.30AM - 4.00PM
For children aged 3 - 5yrs
As little as \$10 per day
For more info contact 6929 6407
(During opening hours)
Email: phpreschool@gmail.com



### Kengal Krafters Inc

The Rock Craft Shop CWA Rooms, 128 Urana St, The Rock Open Wednesday to Sunday 10am to 2pm

Selling a large variety of locally made items including: Free range eggs, jams, relish, pickles, baked goods, hand painted gifts, baby wear, children's' clothing, toys, quilting and patchwork, knitted and crochet items, kitchen and bathroom accessories, ladies bags, jewellery, scarves, aboriginal artwork.

Our association was formed to provide opportunities for crafters within
the Riverina area to connect with others, grow their home based
businesses and promote hand made local products. If you would like to
become a member, applications forms are available from the Craft Shop.
All welcome. Call Joy Schultz 0428566902, Wendy Flory 0429637313 or
Chris Makeham 0448570227

# Brookong Nook CRAFT SHOP

Stocking homemade local wares, jams, pickles, relishes, butters, local honey, eggs, olive oil & goat soap. Mouth watering, home baked apple or apricot pies, small tarts, biscuits, slices and mixed fruit cakes. A large array of handcrafted knitted and sewn items. Great place for that special gift at reasonable prices



### The Lockhart Street Library

The Street Library is always available at Lockhart Uniting Church Hall. Why not have a look? You may find a favourite author there. Any enquiries, please ring Larraine Hoffmann on 69206233 or 0427204051.



### Lockhart Playgroup

All Welcome

**Every Tuesday** 

9am Start

Lockhart Preschool

Birth - 5 years

Please bring morning tea to share

Tea/Coffee provided

\$20 per family per year

For mor information, follow our

Facebook Group:

**Lockhart Playgroup!** 

### **Lockhart Central**

**School** 



LOCKHART CENTRAL SCHOOL

**Taking Enrolments for 2022** 

Phone 69205209

Information Packages and School
Tours available



## MOBILE LIBRARY TIMETABLE

May 2022

Lockhart

3rd, 10th, 17th 24th & 31st

9am - 12.30pm

Milbrulong

12th & 26th

9am - 10am

Pleasant Hills

9th & 23rd

1.15pm - 2.30pm

**Yerong Creek** 

11th & 25th

3pm - 4pm

The Rock

12th & 26th

10.30am - 12.00pm

www.rrl.nsw.gov.au

### Council Waste Disposal Centres Opening Hours

	Each TUESDAY	Each WEDNESDAY	SUNDAYS IN MAY (1st, 15th & 29th)
Lockhart		8.30am - 10.30am	8.30am - 11.30am
The Rock		1.00pm - 3.00pm	1.00pm - 4.00pm
Yerong Creek	1.30pm - 3.30pm		
Pleasant Hills	10am - 12pm		

### Council's Waste Disposal Centres do not accept Silo Bags



## Lockhart Lions Club Recycling

**Location:** Next to Uncle Toby's Shed on the northern side of railway line. Entry from Brookong Street.

**Opening Times:** Daylight Hours, Seven days a week **Items Received:** 

- Paper/Magazines, Books (including. phone books)
- Cardboard. Aluminium cans
- Plastic bottles (rinsed)
- Any type of motor vehicle batteries (truck, car, tractor etc)

### UNFORTUNATELY, WE ARE NO LONGER ABLE TO ACCEPT PLASTIC WRAP OR PLASTIC BAGS

#### Unacceptable Items:

Wax-coated cartons, Polystyrene, Light bulbs, Fluorescent tubes, Window glass, Heat-treated glass, Steel cans or drums and plastic bags or wrap.

To make our job easier , please use receptacles provided.

Thank you for supporting the Lions Club

### **FOGO**

### **Food Organics Garden Organics**

To help keep our product free from contamination, only put the items listed below into your FOGO bin.

- Food scraps including meats, dairy, citrus, onions, tea bags and animal waste
- Cooked meals
- Lawn clippings
- Garden prunings. Please do not place large, thick branches or prunings into the FOGO bin. Prunings should be no thicker than your finger.



## Only use compostable caddy liner bags that display the above symbol

(no plastic shopping bags)

This symbol can also be found printed on packaging, such as compostable coffee cups, cutlery and plates. Sometimes it may also say 'AS4736 compostable'.

## Do you know

## WHO TO CALL?



### Triple Zero (000)

For emergencies or life-threatening situations.



### **Police Assistance Line (131 444)**

For non-emergencies.



### **Online Community Portal**

For minor crime, you can also access the Community Portal that allows you to lodge non-emergency reports online.

portal.police.nsw.gov.au



### **Crime Stoppers (1800 333 000)**

To provide crime information. It can be in confidence.



### **COVID Public Health Order Breaches**

If you want to report potential COVID Public Health Order breaches, contact Crime Stoppers at <a href="https://www.nsw.crimestoppers.com.au">www.nsw.crimestoppers.com.au</a> or ring 1800 333 000 (24/7)



### **Lockhart Police (69 379 870)**

59 Green Street, Lockhart NSW 2656

Lockhart Police Station is not manned 24 hours. If the station is unattended, the phone will be diverted to Wagga Wagga Police Station where they can assist with any enquires.

For emergencies call triple zero '000'



### The Rock Police (69 379 890)

Cnr of Nicholas & Emily Street, the Rock NSW 2655

The Rock Police Station is not manned 24 hours. If the station is unattended, the phone will be diverted to Wagga Wagga Police Station where they can assist with any enquires.

For emergencies call triple zero '000'

## We're coming to your community



# NSW Government services will be available in Lockhart on the 25th May 2022 from 10:00am 3:00pm.

#### This includes:

- driver licences, proof of identity documents, and Photo Card applications
- · Driver Knowledge Tests
- Working With Children Checks
- NDIS Worker Check
- · birth, death and marriage certificates
- up to 70 government rebates and savings
- Dine & Discover NSW voucher applications.



Visit service.nsw.gov.au or call 13 77 88 to check our schedule. Unfortunately, sometimes our routes change at short notice.





To help keep NSW safe, we've ensured our Mobile Service Centres follow COVID safe practices.